
Minutes of the 2022 Biennial Meeting 

(As recalled from polled Delegates present at the meeting) 

 

Our last Biennial meeting was held on Sunday, March 27, 2022 at St. Patrick Parish Center, 411 
Allegheny Street, White Haven PA 18661 

 

Meeting was called to order by Master of the Pennsylvania Central District John Philipavage.  

Master Philipavage brought greetings from Vice Supreme Master Michael Thumm and spoke about 
working with VSM Thumm and working through and Navigating the pandemic with his assistance.  

Master Philipavage opened the floor for nominations: 

Two nominations were received by District Secretary Ed Bruder in the mail and were brought forward to 
the floor.  

1. John Meenan nominated Brian Hallock for the position of Master 
2. Charlie Vagnarelli, PSD nominated George Schneider for the position of Master.  

 

Since there were no other nominations brought forward only two names were forwarded to Supreme.  

 

There was discussion about continuing to encourage members to purchase uniforms and be in the Color 
Corps as we have emerged from the Pandemic.  

Meeting was adjourned by Master Philipavage  

A Pasta Dinner was served afterwards.  

 

These minutes respectfully submitted but delegates of the last Biennial Meeting. Read at the 2024 
Biennial Meeting by Biennial Meeting Scribe Patrick Daggett.  

 

 


